
For my worthy Friend, Richard Mayor, Esquire: These. 
 
'London,' 15th April, 1649. 
 
SIR, 
 
Your Kinsman Mr. Barton and myself, repairing to our Counsel, for the 
perfecting of this Business so much concerning us, did, upon Saturday this 
15th of April, draw our Counsel to a meeting: where, upon consideration had 
of my Letter to yourself expressing my consent to particulars, which 'Letter' 
Mr. Barton brought to your Counsel Mr. Hales of Lincoln's Inn;-upon the 
reading that which expresseth the way of your settling Hursley, your Kinsman 
expressed a sense of yours contrary to the Paper in my hand, as also to that 
under your hand, of the 28th of March, which was the same as mine as to that 
particular. 
 
In that which I myself am to do, I know nothing of doubt, but do agree it all to 
your Kinsman's satisfaction.  Nor is there much material difference 'between 
us,' save in this,-wherein both my Paper sent by you to your Counsel, and 
yours of the 28th, do in all literal and all equitable construction agree, viz.: To 
settle an Estate in fee-simple upon your Daughter, after your decease; which 
Mr. Barton affirms not to be your meaning,-although he has not (as to me) 
formerly made this any objection; nor can the words bear it; nor have I 
anything more considerable in lieu of what I part with than this.  And I have 
appealed to yours or any Counsel in England, whether it be not just and equal 
that I insist thereupon. 
 
And this misunderstanding,-if it be yours, as it is your Kinsman's-put a stop to 
the Business: so that our Counsel could not proceed, until your pleasure 
herein were known.  Wherefore it was thought fit to desire Mr. Barton to have 
recourse to you to know your mind; he alleging he had no authority to 
understand that expression so, but the contrary;- which was thought not a little 
strange, even by your own Counsel. 
 
I confess I did apprehend we should be incident to mistakes, treating at such 
a distance;-although I may take the boldness to say, there is nothing expected 
from me but I agree to it to your Kinsman's sense to a tittle. 
 
Sir, I desired to know what commission your Kinsman had to help this doubt 
by an expedient;-who denied to have any; but did think it were better for you 
to part with some money, and keep the power in your own hand as to the 
land, to dispose thereof as you should see cause.  Whereupon an overture 
was made, and himself and your Counsel desired to draw it up; the effect 
whereof this enclosed Paper contains.  And although I should not like change 
of agreements, yet to show how much I desire the perfecting of this Business, 
if you like thereof (though this be far the worse bargain), I shall submit 
thereunto; your Counsel thinking that things may be settled this way with more 
clearness and less intricacy.  There is mention made of £900 per annum to be 
reserved: but it comes to but about £800; my lands in Glamorganshire being 
but little above £400 per annum; and the 'other' £400 per annum out of my 



Manor in Gloucester-and Monmouthshire.  I wish a clear understanding may 
be between us; truly I would not willingly mistake.  Desiring to wait upon 
Providence in this Business, I rest, 
 
Sir, 
Your affectionate friend and servant, 
OLIVER CROMWELL. 
 
I desire my service may be presented to your Lady and Daughters. 
 


